To 8/1 parents and students,

Welcome to 8th grade!  The beginning of the school year is probably the most difficult part.  Just 7 days ago I had a classroom full of different students and you had different teachers.  This is a quick transition, so I want to do what I can to make it a smooth one.  I wanted to take this opportunity to get to know each of you better and to let you know what you can expect from 8th grade social studies.

I am a graduate of NCSU (and proud of it!).  I am beginning my 24th year of teaching at WLMS, all in 8th grade.  This is my first year on track 1.   I am certified in both language arts and social studies and have taught both subjects.  I attained National Board Certification in 2002.  I have coached the boys’ soccer team for 23 years and the girls’ soccer team the past 21 years.  You can also find me in The Eye at the PNC Arena during hockey season.  My wife teaches 6th grade social studies on track 1 (also came from track 3).  We have 3 kids; Matthew is 18, a freshman at UNC Greensboro, Kristen is 15 and a sophomore at MCHS, and last but not least, Nick, who is 12 and in 7th grade.   As a parent, I understand the chaos that is the first week of school.
The primary focus of our curriculum is North Carolina’s role in US history.  I try to create an atmosphere where students feel comfortable expressing their opinions on a variety of topics, current and historical.  Students will need to be willing to listen to others who may have a different opinion.  There are no wrong answers in my class. It may not be the correct answer, but it may help lead us to the correct answer. A conversation cannot take place if students do not listen and respect others.  Students that succeed in my class are those that get involved in class activities.  It is critical that students have an open mind and a positive attitude.  I use a variety of lessons so there is something for everyone.  I expect students to put forth their best effort in all that they do, regardless of the assignment.  Our curriculum places a heavy emphasis on the reading of primary sources.  
As the year progresses and students begin to mature, it will be necessary for them to take on more responsibility. It is very important for students at this age to develop into independent learners.  We will help guide them, but they have a great deal of accountability.  This is a new school year and everyone gets a fresh start, so make the most of it.  I look forward to working with you this year.  Please feel free to contact me at any time if you have any questions.  The school phone number is 919-662-2900 and my email address is gsomma@wcpss.net.  I welcome open communication from both parents and students.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Greg Somma

